
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Kurdistan needs all its political powers, and its stability
contributes to Iraq's stability

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with Pavel Talabani, the head

of the Patriotic Union of Kurdistan, exchanging congratulations on the upcoming Eid Al-Fitr,

wishing all components of the Iraqi people security, prosperity, and flourishing.

H.E. stressed the importance of maintaining democratic pathways in the country, stating that

"elections are one of these important and fundamental pathways that preserve the system and

everyone's rights." H.E. also emphasized Kurdistan's need for all its influential forces,

highlighting the necessity of stability in Kurdistan, which positively impacts Iraq's stability

as a whole.

H.E. renewed the call for holding a session of the Council of Representatives after the Eid

holiday and dedicating it to electing a new Speaker of the Parliament, adding that the

allocation of the three presidencies to different components aims to reassure them of their

presence and representation.

Regarding the developments in Gaza, H.E. reiterated the call for the international community to

shoulder its responsibility in pressuring the Zionist entity to implement the ceasefire

decision and halt the daily massacres against the people of the region. 


